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Dear Parents/ Carers,
Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who think about everyone’s right to learn’.

	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year R
	Mason M

George H
	Lily-Mai D

Bella R
	Darcey-Sue B

Rowan W
	Oliver Y

Elliot W
	Evie Rose L

Melody H
	Lacey T

Harper J

	Year 1
	Oscar T

Kian J
	Jessica H

Bonnie W
	Junvi C

Eva M
	Harold O

Nathaniel H
	Darcy W

Harley T
	Harley N

Mylo MH

	Year 2
	Harrison W Bobby C
	Hannah F Vincent H
	Annabelle B Maja LW
	Yuvan Y 

Ahil M
	William B 

Rosie W
	Rufus C 

Amber C

	Year 3 
	Harry D

Jack L
	Tommy T

Maisie Grace A
	Ella W

Charlie P
	Leah B

Joshua E
	Ethan C

Minerva C
	Billy W

Dulcie A

	Year 4
	Sadie F

Connor F
	George R

Ethan F
	Sophie T

Jacob C
	Eva K

Harry H
	Franklin J

Molly R
	Thea W

Rosie J

	Year 5
	Evelyn S
Janet C
	Curtis T

Oliver L
	Stanley O

Scarlett F
	Fraser B

Lauren M
	Freya C

Calvin P
	Bella B

Isabelle P

	Year 6
	Adrian C

Ruby F
	Alayna S

Leighton S
	Phoebe M

Isla S
	Ellie K

Dominic S
	Alfie L

Amari-Leigh C
	Poppy P

Ella O

	Walliams
	644
	Rowling
	1081

	Dahl
	853
	Cowell
	586


Merit Badges and Trophies

Please remember that merit badges and trophies must be returned to school on Thursday each week. Thank you.

Parking Around School
We are aware of the shortage of parking close to the school, but we ask that you please drop-off and/or park courteously and safely at school run times. Safety of our children is paramount, and this can be compromised by stopping on or near to corners and on double-yellow lines. Thank you for your consideration.
Year Reception Photographs
Year Reception classes will be having their photograph taken on Tuesday next week for the Leigh and Wigan Observer to run a supplement showcasing new school starters. Reception children should come to school on Tuesday 24th in full school uniform, not PE kit. Thank you.
Pupil Information Packs & School Spider Surveys
We are still missing quite a few start-of-year Pupil Information Packs and Photograph and General Spider survey permissions. Please complete these this weekend if you’ve not already done so, as they help us to properly care for your children and their best interests. Thank you.
House Captains, Eco Committee and School Council Members
Congratulations to the following pupils who have been voted for by their peers:

Elected as house captains:
Rowling House – Poppy P (C13) and Louis W (C14)

Walliams House – Starlett FR (C13) and Joshua C (C14)

Dahl House – Inaya A (C13) and Milo CO (C14)

Cowell House – Olivia P (C13) and Daniel C (C14)

	
	Eco-Committee Members
	School Council Members

	Class 5
	Arthur C
	Charlotte F
	Elsie S

	Class 6
	Emelia T
	George L
	Lottie W

	Class 7
	Bob T
	Evie M
	Eva H

	Class 8
	Ernie O
	Samuel G
	Sophie L

	Class 9
	Grace R
	Lucas T
	Victoria R

	Class10
	Connor F
	Freya E
	April R

	Class 11
	Gabriel P
	Albie C
	Freya C

	Class 12
	Emmie T
	Joseph F
	Marilyn M

	Class 13
	Mia E
	Leo F
	Phoebe M

	Class 14
	Poppy R
	Rory C
	Evie N


Earrings

The school uniform policy clearly states that earrings and plastic retainers are not to be worn in school.  The policy is available on the school website at: https://www.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk/page/policies_list ) 

Food Flasks

Please be reminded that for the purposes of student safety, the use of flasks containing warmed food or drink in school for pupils is not allowed. We also request that any food containers are made of unbreakable materials. Thank you for your continued support and cooperation.
Wigan Libraries Termly Newsletter

Wigan Libraries Transformation Officer wanted us to share with you that our local libraries are welcoming spaces which provide a whole range of activities and opportunities, some of which may be unexpected! The best way to find out about more is to look at the newsletter and also to follow Wigan libraries on social media. The newsletter has been shared for you on our school website Community Page, at https://www.lowtonwest/holiday-clubs-and-out-of-school-activities 
Flu Vaccinations at School

The opportunity to receive school vaccinations is open to all children at Lowton West Primary School on 3rd October. Parents will need to opt in (or opt out) via an IntraHealth online portal – we’re sorry but school can’t do this for you – before midnight this coming Monday, 23rd September. The link you need to follow is https://nhsimms.azurewebsites.net/session/130fe710 
ASDA Promotion

ASDA is working together with Joe Wicks and Parentkind – the charity that supports school PTAs - to make millions of pounds available to donate to primary schools across the UK, through their ‘Cashpot for Schools’ initiative. All you have to do is, opt in through the ASDA Rewards app, choose our primary school, and shop and scan in store or shop online at Asda.com between 2nd September and 30th November 2024. ASDA will automatically donate 0.5% of the value of your shop to our school. Also, every time somebody opts in, ASDA will give an additional £1 to the school Cashpot. And it doesn’t stop there: ASDA is also giving £50 to every school to get them started! Please sign up as soon as you can.
School Dinners
Next week (week commencing Monday 23rd September) it will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

Local Kitchen Theme Day Meals
The school caterer is planning several theme days over the coming term, with special menus on offer to all pupils even if they would normally bring a packed lunch. The first of these is Thursday 3rd October with a Maths theme, and instead of the regular Week 1 Thursday menu will be offered ‘Calculator Chicken’ and ‘Fraction Fruit Cookie’. 
Out of School Achievements
Isabelle P of Class 4 achieved her Stage 4 Swimming last week. Well done Isabelle.

After School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Year 5
	Football Club
	Tuesday 24th September
	4:30pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 6
	Football Club
	Monday 23rd September
	4:30pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
